
 
 
2018 Construction Season Weekly Update: 
Date: September 14th, 2018 
 
Project: Chippewa Riverfront – Phase II 
 
In the past week, contractors have worked on stage electrical and the foundations for the picnic 
shelters. In the next week contractors will continue work on the picnic shelters, site grading, 
restoration, and the restroom roof. During Phase II construction, areas of Riverfront Park including the 
Bay Street Parking lot will be fenced and closed for public safety and to allow the contractor to work 
efficiently.  
Anticipated Completion: Fall 2018 
 
Project: Erickson Park 
 
Construction will continue at Erickson Park with contractors continuing to work on grading, storm 
sewer pipe installation, retaining walls, electrical work and restrooms. During construction, Ashley 
Lane will be closed for public safety and to allow the contractor to work efficiently. 
 
Project: State Street Improvement Project 
 
The roadway is currently open to traffic. All that remains are punchlist items. 
Anticipated completion: September 2018 
 
Project: Miles Street & Utility Improvement Project 
 
In the last week, contractors have worked on driveways and sidewalk. In the next week, contractors 
will be finishing the sidewalk and driveways and beginning to grade the roadway for paving. During 
that construction, access to driveways will be closed. At the end of the week, asphalt crews may be in 
to place the lower lift of asphalt. The roadway will be closed to through traffic during construction.  
Anticipated completion: October 2018 
 
Project: Wallerville Addition Street & Utility Improvement Project (Ludgate, Lombard, 
Regent, Oxford) 
 
In the last week, contractors have worked on sanitary main construction and some water main 
construction. In the next week, contractors will continue work on water main, sanitary sewer main, 
and storm sewer. The temporary road from Oxford Street to Sunshine Circle has been constructed. 
The bank of mailboxes is located at Fleet and Ludgate Street. During water main construction, there 
may be periods of time when water service is unavailable, but the contractor will notify homeowners 
when this will occur. 
 
 
 
 



Willow Creek Phase IV 
In the last week, contractors have worked installing sanitary sewer main and have begun installing 
water main. In the next week, contractors will continue with water main, water services and sanitary 
sewer services. 
 
Alley Paving: Block 3 Chippewa Heights 
 
The Street Department has finished the construction of the alleys in Block 6, Block 9, and Block 17 of 
Allen’s Addition. The Street Department will begin construction on the alley construction in Block 3 
of Chippewa Heights on Tuesday 9/25, pending weather. Construction will likely be in the Fall.  
 
Project: STH 124/Rushman Drive/High Street 
 
This project is coordinated by the Wisconsin Department of Transportation. Updates can be found on 
their website at https://projects.511wi.gov/weeklyupdates-nw/ . The project includes milling of the 
current asphalt surface and repaving, curb ramp replacements, and spot curb and gutter and sidewalk 
replacement. The project is complete except for minor punchlist items. 
Expected Completion: Mid September 
 
 
 


